DISTRICT 202 STATEMENT RE: PROPOSED RESIDENTIAL DEVELOPMENT AT 119TH STREET AND BOOK ROAD/NAPERVILLE

On Tuesday, July 17, 2018, Plainfield CCSD #202 school officials met with representatives for DR Horton regarding the proposed residential development at 119th St and Book Rd. It was a productive meeting.

Representatives from DR Horton shared information that the School District did not previously have and clarified other relevant information.

School District officials shared our thoughts, are verifying student projections, and expect to receive further information from Horton regarding its student projections and detailed engineering information to confirm that school buses will have safe and efficient or adequate access to the development.

We look forward to continuing our participation in the planning process.

Plainfield School District 202 strongly believes that as the residential development is in the City of Naperville, applicable Naperville ordinances regarding impact fees, other zoning and development requirements, and the like should be followed.